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Wednesday, January 24th, 2024                     2:00PM-3:00 PM                                          ZOOM 

Meeting Called By:  

Attendees: 1 Brian Massey SWFL Healthcare Coalition 

2 Peggy Brown Health Planning Council 

3 Olga Fernandez Health Planning Council 

4 Valerie Teachout  SWFL Healthcare Coalition 

5 Nichole Shimko Golisano Childrens Hospital of SWFL 

6 Angela Canfield Desoto Memorial Hospital 

7 Adrian Dams  Hendry Emergency Management  

8 Capt. Dan Seper Sarasota Memorial Hospital - Venice Campus 

9 Gloria Graham Lee Health System 

10 Jacob Ginsberg Florida Department of Health Sarasota  

11 Jamie Billingsley Lakewood Ranch Medical Center 

12 Jennifer McManus Florida Department of Health Region 6 

13 John Gountas Florida Department of Health Hendry & Glades County 

14 Kevin Gingras Lee County Emergency Management  

15 Lorie Jackson Florida Department of Health Highlands County 

16 Lynn Stickley  Sarasota Memorial Health Care System 

17 Sheline De Leon Park Royal 

18 Valerie Carrasquillo Heartland Rural Health Network, Inc. 
 
If you attended and do not see your name on this list, please email coalition@HPCSWF.com 

Call to Order/ 
Introductions 

 Brian Massey brought the meeting to order at 2:02PM.  

Meeting 

 
Brian Massey gives an overview the Pediatric Task Force’s Purpose.   
 
Niki Shimko previewed her presentation for the Quarterly Membership meeting on Feb 7th.  
Niki will speak on the importance of keeping pediatrics in mind and what the gaps are for pediatric 
patients.  
 
Pediatric Training & Exercise: 
The kits have been approved for purchase. Members have sowed interest in using these kits for 
their own exercise. The Coalition will promote and aid in including these kits in as many trainings 
and exercises as possible. Kits comes with 30 scenarios ready to go and checklists that can be used 
after the exercise. 
 
Pediatric Surge Annex:  
The Coalition decided to update the state provided Pediatric Surge Annex this year.  It was 
requested by the Executive Council that some edits be made. A section that was questioned was 
the Family Reunification.  
Lynne Stickley comments that 2022 EM Standards for joint commission requires hospitals to have a 
Family Reunification plan. 
An article on this topic was shared with all. Article can be found here. 

https://swflcoalition.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Southwest-Florida-Healthcare-Coalition-Pediatric-Surge-Annex-DRAFT-01.04.24.pdf
https://domesticpreparedness.com/hospitals/beyond-patient-care-family-reunification-planning-for-hospitals?utm_source=DomesticPreparedness&utm_campaign=62744852bd-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2024_01_03_09_50_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-bea7c13990-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
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The members in attendance decided for a few volunteers from different agencies and geographies 
review and add their suggestions. Additionally, if you know of any subject matter experts that 
would have good suggestions please forward. The Pediatric Surge Annex sent to attendees can be 
found (here) 
 
The Ped Surge Exercise: 
This exercise named Tinny Troopers Emergency Drill has been scheduled for March 27th, 2024.  
(You can register for this exercise here) 
John Guntas – Suggested having a full scale exercise at some point in the future. He also 
recommended looking at the 2015 Desoto bus exercise for reference.  
The Coalition is in the process of transitioning from tabletop exercises to full scale training for the 
2024-2025 year.  
 
Please visit the new Coalition website that is now live and will be a helpful resource for the 
membership: https://swflcoalition.org/  
 
If you have any suggestions any resource that might benefit the members, please email us at: 
Coalition@hpcswf.com  

Next Meeting The next Pediatric Care Task Force meeting will be February 20th, 2024 at 2:00PM   

Open Floor Dan Sieber – requested having some materials for exercises such as baby dolls and put together 
kits to distribute with instructions on how to use.  
The coalition will also look into having moulage kits for the region.  
Lynne Stickley –  

• Suggested reaching out to Charlotte County as they have recently been trained in applying 
moulage.  

• Reminded the group that Sarasota Memorial has a decontamination drill and is requesting 
volunteers to be “victims” on Feb 22nd at 6:30am.  

• Highlighted The Local Disaster Network, a helpful app created by Heather Hacket that 
shares aid information for local disasters as well as specifics on what is needed for local 
relief after Ian. 

Adjournment  Meeting adjourned at 3:00PM 

 

https://swflcoalition.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Southwest-Florida-Healthcare-Coalition-Pediatric-Surge-Annex-DRAFT-01.04.24.pdf
https://swflcoalition.org/events/a-pediatric-surge-discussion-based-exercise/
https://www.allclearemg-training.com/offers/w7xhAcXM/checkout
https://swflcoalition.org/
mailto:Coalition@hpcswf.com

